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Helping Hands 
     
This week G was Miss 
Moxom’s nomination for 
Helping Hands.  He is kind 
and sensitive to others and 
proactive in offering his 
help to his friends and 
teachers.  Well done G. 
 

PLT Litter pick 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The PLT identified an area locally that could do 
with a tidy up.  A team from the PLT completed a 
litter pick walk on Wednesday lunchtime and man-
aged to collect three bin bags of rubbish from the 
Upper Richmond Road.  A great community initia-
tive ! 

Swimming Gala 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Once again our team performed very well at the 
Borough Swimming Gala.  ESPS is represented in 
six final events.  The team showed great resilience 
when injury lead to last minute changes.  They also 
demonstrated lots of confidence with many com-
peting in events outside of their own age category.  
Most importantly the behaviour, team spirit and 
sportsmanship were outstanding. 

 
School Attendance Figures (10-14 Feb) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Average: 94.28% School Target: 97.00% 

 

Class    % Class % 

RJ 97.33 3K 95.52 

RE 97.00 3Cr 93.10 

RSF 93.00 4D 99.31 

1S 99.29 4F 95.52 

1L 91.07 4G 96.90 

1ST 95.00 5HM 92.80 

2B 96.55 5M 88.80 

2T 88.00 5V 92.40 

2P 96.21 6S 91.67 

3C 93.21 6P 93.00 

Monday 9.30-11.00am PTA Coffee 
Morning at Rick Stein 
4D swimming 

Tuesday 4D visit to Richmond Museum 
2T visit to National Archives 
3.45pm Governor meeting 

Wednes-
day 

3C/3K swimming 
4F visit to Richmond Museum 
2B visit to National Archives 

Thursday World Book Day 
Reception cycling 

Friday Year 4 Football tournament at 
StPaul’s 

Fairtrade Fortnight 
  
24

th
 February to 8

th
 March is Fairtrade 

Fortnight. For 2020 the campaign con-
tinues to call for cocoa farmers to earn a 
living income as well as sharing stories 
that show the positive impact that 

Fairtrade has, particularly for women involved in 
cocoa production.   

Before half term Year 5 presented an assembly to 
the whole school reminding the audience of the im-
portance of  trading fairly with all producers in our 
food and goods.  They demonstrated a secure un-
derstanding of the topic and also sang beautifully to 
close the assembly. 
 

Netball Tournament 
Our netball team competed 
in a tournament this week; 
they played with passion and 
determination throughout. 
They won 7 games straight, 
only conceding 4 goals in the 
run up to the semi-final. Un-
fortunately, they were nar-
rowly beaten in the semi final 

against St James'; with a final score of 4-3.  
 

Parking on Hertford Avenue 
We have some very unhappy neighbours in Hert-
ford Avenue.  Please, please, please park consider-
ately if you need to park in neighbouring streets.  
Ideally, and in support of our travel plan, park away 
from the school and walk the final part of your jour-
ney.  This is a healthier option and reduces pollution 
and congestion around school. 
 
Diary Dates: Week commencing: 02.03.20 
 

 
 
 

 
 


